
 

 

 
 

 

DECISION  

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

NO. 22/17.03.2020 

 

regarding the approval of the supplementary actions and measures of prevention and monitoring of 

the spreading of the coronavirus (COVID-19) infection in the TUCN dorms  

(international students) 

 

 

Considering: 

 

1. The measures adopted by the National Committee of Urgent Affairs for avoiding the spread 

of COVID-19 (coronavirus) in the 09.03.2020-14.03.2020 meetings, 

2. Th Ministry of Education and Research – General Directorate of Higher Education 

addresses, 

3. The Romanian President’s signed decree, regarding the institution of the state of emergency 

on Romania’s territory, 

 

The Board of Directors, consulted through electronic vote in 17.03.2020, 

 

DECIDES: 

 

Art. 1   The TUCN dorms from the Cluj-Napoca and Baia-Mare campuses will remain open for 

TUCN international students throughout the duration of the state of emergency decreed nationally. 

 

Art. 2   From 18.03.2020, at 22:00, TUCN international students will be allowed access only in the 

dorm where each one of them is accommodated, access of visitors being strictly prohibited. Any 

access in the dorms will be made, all the time, by presenting the ID documents and the dorm pass. 

 

Art. 3   From 18.03.2020, at 22:00, TUCN international students accommodated in the university 

dorms are prohibited from leaving the dorm for more than 24 hours, without previously procuring a 

written consent from the responsible teaching staff, and from the dorm administrator respectively. 

 

Art. 4   All international students accommodated in the TUCN dorms are urged to strictly comply 

with all the instructions from all the decisions of the National Committee for Urgent Affairs,  from 

all the internal decisions of the university management and from all the other instructions of the 

State authorities regarding the coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic. 

 

Art. 5   The university management (especially through the Vice Rectorates for International 

Relations and for Technical Administration and Heritage), the dean’s offices at the faculties, the 

administrative structures tasked with managing the TUCN dorms activities (the Social Service for 

Dorms-Canteens and the Security Service), as well as their personnel will provide all the support 

needed to TUCN international students so that the stipulations of the current decision may be 

accomplished. 

 

 

RECTOR, 

Prof. Eng. VASILE TOPA, PhD 


